Pakistan Engineering Council

(Constituted under Pakistan Engineering Council Act, 1976 enacted by Parliament)

Ataturk Avenue (East),
G-5/2, Islamabad

Engineering Education Unit

PEC/EEU/P&C/2025/05
September 11, 2025

The Vice Chancellors/ Rectors/ Heads
of all HEIs Offering Engineering Programs in Pakistan

Subject: Incorporation of Gender Sensitivity Components in UG Degree Programs

Respected Sir/ Madam,

Reference to HEC letter No. HEC/ACAD/PM/GENDER/2025/7476 dated 29-04-2025
regarding addition of “Gender Sensitivity” components into all undergraduate degree
programs through the mandatory Social Science Course.

2. The referred matter was placed pefore the PEC Engineering Accreditation Board
(EAB) during its 119" meeting, held on August 19, 2025, and after detailed deliberation, the
EAB approved that Gender Sensitivity be included and taught as a chapter/ module within
any Social Science Elective course offered or opted by the HEIs in all Undergraduate
Engineering Degree Programs.

3. The decision is being forwarded for information and compliance, please.

Additional Registrar/ Head EE

Copy to:

i. The Convener, PEC Engineering Accreditation Board (EAB)
ii. The Director General Academics-HEC, Islamabad
ii. PS to Chairman/ Registrar, PEC
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